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 Minutes of Meeting held by ZOOM

10th of January 2021

Present:  David O Donnell, Norma Morrison, Hamish Fraser, Joan Robertson, Hermione Lamond, John Finlayson, Alistair Macpherson

1 member of the public attended.

Apologies:   Paul Mathews

Minutes:  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by Joan Robertson and David O Donnell.

Matters Arising:
•
Community Council had sent suggestion for naming of new houses to LSHA and the request has been agreed by both LSHA and HC housing. 

•
Congratulations were extended to all involved in securing the new school for Broadford.  In particular thanks were conveyed to John Finlayson for his support.  

Covid Response:

•
With increasing numbers of covid in the Highlands a decision was made to close the Community Fridge and run the Food Share outside the hall.  More onerous for volunteers but felt it was the safest option. Will review again when numbers improve. 

•
Weekly meals continuing with support from the brilliant John from the Hebridean Hotel and all regular volunteers.149 meals being distributed all over the Broadford and Strath area.

Highland Council Update: - Highlights from John Finlayson:

•
Skye has highest unemployment rate in the Highlands. 

•
Highland Council will not be operating as normal due to Covid. 

•
Covid numbers are a concern. 

•
John indicated that these were very challenging times. 

•
Skye plan - meeting next week but may need to look at timelines. 

•
John acknowledged the hard work of the Highland Council staff over these challenging times.  

Toilets:

Broadford Toilets

•
Hoping land issues will be resolved imminently.  

Elgol Toilets

•
RTIF was unsuccessful, Elgol project now on a wait list and if something else falls off we might get funded.   

•
Project needs to be “shovel ready”.

•
£5K raised on Facebook in a week - amazing, positive public response. 

•
Application submitted to Coastal Communities by the end of the month.

•
HF suggested contacting Kate Forbes.

A.O.B:
Planning applications - Torrin Road

•
 It was felt that The CC should write to planners expressing that we would like to see the stone dyke and hawthorn hedge preserved and raise questions of road safety regarding access/speed from the Torrin road.   

•
Public footpath to be looked at.  

•
Hamish to submit representation on our behalf. 

Graveyards: 

•
HC will be speaking the Forestry Commission regarding acquiring an extension to the land for the Broadford Cemetery.
•
LSHA planning conditions. In response to David Summer’s email of 18 Nov 2020, Hamish to write a further email seeking further clarification regarding Citylink service obligations and bus stops/shelters.  

Boundary Commission Consultation:
•
Response to be completed and to be sent to the Boundary Commission regarding councilor numbers, and a proposed reduction in councilor numbers, from four to three in the Skye and Raasay ward. The proposals are grossly unfair when Skye was compared to other island communities and it was felt we needed more rather than less Councilors.   

Health: 

Vaccines rolled out at the Mackinnon Memorial Hospital. 

Renal unit has now opened.   

Next meeting 15th February 7.30pm
